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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
T his year’s Rotary International theme - ‘Rotary Opens Opportunities’ 

was introduced by World President Holger Knaack (Germany) and I 
think that Covid-19 assisted our club in doing  this.  We had to 

embrace Zoom Breakfast Meetings, which were very well attended ( higher 
numbers than this year's face-to-face meetings ) plus the club's Board 
meetings.  We have continued to ‘zoom’ our meetings for those members 
who find attending breakfast difficult due to work commitments and thank 
you to John Wotherspoon and Richard Jarrett for overseeing this project. 
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Rotaract Quiz Night



Non attendance has become a challenge for the club as all of our younger 
members find attending breakfast difficult but make it very clear that they 
wish to belong to Adelaide Light.  So we plan to introduce some evening 
Dinner meetings to accommodate them.  Flexibility appears to be one of the 
keys to our Club's success moving forward.  Low numbers have also put 
pressure on our finances as we need a minimum of 15 to break even for 
breakfast, so all members should be aware of this. 

Covid-19 also caused havoc with our meeting venue as we had to vacate the 
Stamford Grand on North Terrace when it became a quarantine hotel and 
we moved several doors to the Grosvenor/Mercure Hotel.  Unfortunately  
some months later that hotel decided to stop offering conference catering, 
so after much investigation we’re now ensconced at the Sage Hotel on 
South Terrace in a bright, attractive room and offering an excellent breakfast. 

I have been attending the regular Area 12 President Meetings, which 
resulted in an excellent  Dinner at the Adelaide Oval to celebrate the 
centenary of Rotary in Australia and it was attended by a strong contingent 
of our members in April. 
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I would like to thank John Wotherspoon for offering me strong support this 
year and assisting in planning and organising Club events.  Also, the late Phil 
Harding for delivering us a diversity of interesting speakers and to Dean 
Sullivan  for taking over this role at a moment's notice when Phil fell ill.  Julie 
Campbell for being an enthusiastic and conscientious  MC.  Di Lane for her 
work in diligently producing the weekly newsletter; John Campbell for his 
advice about Rotary matters. 

Finally, I would like to acknowledge Secretary Di Lane and 
Treasurer Bruce McDonald for being so supportive 
and going above and beyond what is normally expected. I 
wish to thank the entire Board for their support, Richard 
Jarrett, Angus Tuck, Fred Field, John Wotherspoon, Barry 
Greer and Katrina Ball. 

Rob McLennan, President 

FUNDRAISING  
This Rotary year has been particularly challenging for fundraising because 
Bunnings Mile End barbecues were cancelled due to Covid restrictions.  We 
thankfully restarted on their roster as of 25th May 2021 and there were also 
two opportunities to help RC Adelaide Parks with their barbecues for some 
extra income. 

Our annual Christmas tree sales went very well at Bunnings Kent Town and 
we were pleased to come close to making budget.  At the end of last year, 
we also had a successful Grange wine raffle which helped our income along. 

As the graph below illustrates, before that recycling bottles/cans and 
Christmas cake/pudding sales was our only income, so things were looking 
bleak for our capacity to support club projects.  You can see that Christmas 
trees and the Grange raffle rescued our revenue position till Bunnings BBQs 
began to underpin our fortunes again. 
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FELLOWSHIP 
During the year, Di, Rob and John W arranged some enjoyable social events 

for members, family, friends and 
Rotaractors - including bushwalking, 
a picnic, Christmas function and 
Pizza night.  The ‘Lift the Lid’ 
fundraiser meeting organised by 
John Campbell for the Rotary Health 
Foundation, blended fundraising 
and fellowship. 

A Club picnic at Belair National Park last winter allowed 
President Rob to demonstrate what Hawthorn may have 
been missing in recent years (photo to the right). 

Our combined Rotary/Rotaract Christmas party was 
held at the ever-popular Riverside Rowing Club.  This 
was also when we conducted the ’Auld Teapot Challenge’ against Adelaide 
City Rotaract via a game of Quoits!  Adelaide Light won again (sigh).  Left 
photo below shows John C, Liz, Stef with the ‘Auld Tea Pot’, Rotaractor 
Dechlan and Yvette; right: Quoit competitors posing by the river.  The 
Grange raffle winner drawn then too was past club member, Andrew Black. 
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Once again, Rob’s rowing opportunity 
proved popular with Rotaractors.  
  
Next, we’re looking forward to our 
planned train ride from Mt Barker via 
Strathalbyn to Goolwa on the 1st of 
August.  It’s booking fast, so if you 
fancy a train ride through the 
interesting hills portion of the Mt Barker to Goolwa track and a few hours 
over lunch in Goolwa, please enquire.   

Di Lane - Director, Fundraising and Fellowship 
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COMMUNITY SERVICE 
We had 2 years of false starts on the second phase of our Catherine House 
landscaping project, awaiting ‘concrete’ action from the Housing Trust.  A 
frustrating year for Katey Halliday, Katrina Ball  and past member Kym Pedler 
that finally seems to be resolved so we can at last start our work there. 
 

Kirsti Kankkunen arranged an evening 
gathering at Riverside Rowing Club 
on the Torrens on 28th September.  
Over pizza, drinks and socialising, 
many Club members, Rotaractors and 
a bevy of Kirsti’s workmates… 48 in all 
and we assembled 600 birthing kits 
to send offshore to Papua New 
Guinea and several African countries. 

At our 26 November breakfast 
meeting, Kirsti, Katey and Rotaract 
arranged a ‘Share the Dignity’ 
event for Club members.  This ‘It’s 
in the Bag’ occasion had us all 
filling bags with some of life's 
essentials for those in need or 
experiencing period poverty.  Pre-
loved handbags or backpacks in 

good condition were donated and filled with period products, shampoo, 
conditioner, toothbrush, toothpaste, body wash, roll-on deodorant and 
things we felt someone doing it tough might appreciate.  

We also did the COVID modified 2020 ‘Walk a Mile’/ Hutt St Centre event in 
August. 
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Adelaide Community Dental Outreach Clinic has operated on Light 
Square in the city for ten years. Pro-bono dentists offer dental services and 
supervise Bachelor of Dental Surgery, Bachelor of Oral Health and Dental 
Hygiene students giving comprehensive care for often complex dental and 
medical problems in socially disadvantaged patients.  

By 2020 dental service demand necessitated a second dental chair.  COVID 
uncertainty had reduced employment income for many who’d lost their jobs, 
were ineligible for public dental care and couldn’t afford private dental care.  

Whilst regular Community Dental 
Outreach benefactors met recurrent 
Clinic operations, there was a case 
for Rotary to buy new equipment for 
the second chair.  Dental Concepts 
donated a refurbished dental chair 
and will maintain it, so our club in 
partnership with Adelaide Parks Rotary and a Rotary 
District grant together donated the $11,250 to buy it. Katrina’s grant 
application skills were most effective in ensuring the grant was given. 

Our Club visited the Common Ground facilities in Light Square for our 11 
February breakfast meeting to see the completed 2nd surgery fit-out. Margie 
Steffens toured us through the University of Adelaide’s Dental Outreach 
facilities and we inspected the second dental chair equipment. 

The Bread Run has been reliably managed by Richard Jarrett for several 
years.  It is carried out on Sunday nights by our members and Adelaide City 
Rotaractors.  Thanks to Bakers delight at North Adelaide, we continue to 
supply unsold fresh bread, rolls and buns to the Adelaide Day Centre (also 
known as the Moore Street Centre). 
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Unfortunately Katrina resigned as Committee Director during vintage at the 
start of April.  We do appreciate her input and particularly her professional 
job in successfully applying for the dental services grant mentioned above. 

Club discussions revealed some future 
community service ideas.  One is ‘Chat 
2 Belong’ - Rotarians chat over coffee 
with recent migrants about ways to 
help them assimilate more readily into 
Adelaide life.  Our first on Saturday 
June 5th was a success, ably chaired 
by Andries van der Merwe who is 

highly skilled in such roles.  The ‘Chat 2 Belong’ gatherings may possibly 
continue monthly, with new faces welcome at any time. 

As incoming Community Services Committee Director, Kirsti has hit the 
ground running.  She’s done truly great work on the new projects and 
getting Rotaractors involved, especially for the many new hands-on 
projects.  So well done Kirsti… and for the rest of us, there’s much to do in 
the months ahead! 

Katrina Ball, John Wotherspoon and Kirsti Kankkunen 
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INTERNATIONAL  SERVICE 
Colombian Scholarships program 

This year has been very difficult with the COVID pandemic restrictions 
affecting both the RCAL ability to raise funds and for our partner club, The 
Rotary Club of Bogota Suba ( RCBS) in its communication with the 10  
scholarship holders and administration of the programme in Bogota.  
However, the students managed to continue with some online studies at 
SENA under lock-down conditions. In the past Rotary year our club provided 
for and remitted one $2,250 payment  to RCBS so the students could 
continue with their studies in the difficult circumstances. 

Over the past 12 years the Colombian Scholarships programme successfully 
enabled many underprivileged and academically deserving  high school 
students  to go on to further studies at SENA ( similar to TAFE ) or university. 
Our club’s scholarship funds provided each student with about A$400 
disbursed in quarterly payments during the year.  We greatly appreciate our 
partner club Rotarian, Gabriel Martinez and his hardy RCBS members who 
have administered the scholarship programme ensuring accountability and  
expenditure reporting at 6 monthly intervals over the 12 years. Since the first 
scholarships began in 2009, over 150 student scholarship recipients have 
successfully completed their courses.  Our club’s contribution over that time 
has exceeded $50,000. 

Bogota Suba Rotary Club continued to enthusiastically provide the essential 
administration effort needed to sustain the scholarship programme over the 
years in Bogota. The work of Bogota Suba Rotarians included the selection 
of worthy students, managing disbursement of student payments, quarterly 
meetings with and mentoring scholarship holders in the Mirama community 
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centre. Our club’s important  role has been fundraising via BBQs, Christmas 
tree sales and other events towards the scholarship programme over so 
many years.  Congratulations to our members whose efforts helped change 
the lives of so many young people in Colombia. 

Although the Colombian programme was very successful and we’ve strongly 
supported it, your Adelaide Light Board agreed earlier this year it was time 
to find an International Project closer to home… perhaps in the Pacific or SE 
Asia.  This also offers more opportunities for direct member participation.  
Accordingly I advised Gabriel of our decision to phase out our participation 
in the Colombian project at the end of this Rotary Year.  Their response was 
both gracious and understanding; we look forward to continued contact 
and friendship between our clubs well in to the future.  

Future Project possibilities in East Timor 

Rotarian Kirsti suggested we may find  a suitable project in Timor Leste with 
the help and guidance of  members Rotary District 9550 Australia and Timor 
Leste.  It’s one of the most diverse Rotary districts in 
the world and Kirsti’s father is its incoming District 
Governor.  Ray Fauntleroy is AG Group 1 for 9550.  
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Ray is responsible for the Timor Leste clubs and I understand he may assist 
with his on-ground knowledge of local needs there.  Floods in April caused 
much damage and suffering in Timor Leste, so current priorities are for 
immediate relief. 

I’ve also discussed possibilities with a Melbourne Rotarian who has been 
involved in joint club  projects in Timor Leste for some years.  This could  be 
another avenue to explore with the incoming International Committee. 
Working with other Rotary clubs well experienced in the region could be a  
good way to begin our regional involvement. 

I am looking forward to the new Rotary Year with the new committee and 
incoming President  John.  Thank you President Rob, Treasurer Bruce, and 
team member Barry for your support during the past year.  

Angus Tuck , International Service Director 
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VOCATIONAL AND YOUTH 

Our Club continued to support Rotary’s youth programs during this year.  
Unfortunately, a number of programs had to be delayed or cancelled due to 
the extensive bushfires and the COVID-19 emergency. 

RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Award) is a transformational leadership 
program designed for young adults aged 18-27.  Over a whole week, the 
program is run by District 9510 and includes inspirational speakers from the 
community together with engaging activities and challenges.  It’s all done in 
a supportive environment that enables their leadership to grow and develop 
to its full potential.  The RYLA 
program for July 2020 was 
postponed to April 2021 due to 
COVID-19.   Our Adelaide Light 
club sponsored one student 
there, Sam Alberton.  At the end 
of the week a final dinner was 
held (pictured) were the 
participants told how the RYLA 
experience affected their lives. 

RYPEN (Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment) is a weekend residential 
experience for youth aged 14-16 years designed to develop skills that will 
assist them in the transition to adulthood.  Participants are involved in a 
variety of workshops and activities, providing an opportunity for them to 
personally develop, gain self-confidence, communication skills, challenge 
themselves, build friendships, and develop life skills.  Like RYLA, the RYPEN 
program for March 2020 was also postponed to April 2021 due to COVID.  
We sponsored a year 9 student from CBC, Hussain Ali Mohammadi. 
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NYSF (National Youth Science Forum) is usually a 12-day residential 
program.  It is designed to give students broad understanding of the diverse 
study and career options available in science, technology, engineering and 
mathematics (STEM) and to encourage continued studies in these fields.  
Due to COVID-19, the program was state-based in January 2021, with much 
of the program offered via Zoom.  With the Rotary Club of Eastwood, we 
shared sponsorship of one student, Emma Corby from Marryatville High 
School. 

Vocational Visits  These normally form part of our program, but COVID-19 
led to the cancellation or postponement of these activities. 

 

MEMBERSHIP  
At the beginning of the Rotary year our club had 25 
members and one more was added when Paul Ensor 
joined, who immediately became involved in our 
club activities.   

Very sadly one of our club's founding members, Dr 
Phil Harding AM recently passed away and he’ll be 
greatly missed.  Unfortunately, long-serving member 

John Karran has also left us to live in Carrickalinga. !  

We currently have six members under age of 40 with two more to be 
inducted at our Changeover Dinner on Thursday 1st. July.  This will make a 
total membership of 26 including 8 under age 40 (30%).  Overall, this augurs 
well for the long term viability of our club and the next exciting phase of our 
development. 

Rob McLennan, President 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 
The Financial Statement to 31st May 2021 is 
attached at the end of this annual report.  
Again the Club ended the year on a solid 
financial footing with total funds of 
$8,970.56 on hand.  

Club Administration incurred a $2,250 deficit due some unplanned items, 
the main ones were being buying additional equipment, lower attendance 
at our breakfast meetings, subsidy for Group 12 Dinner and outstanding 
membership fees.  

With funds carried forward from the previous year and a total of $10,800.83 
raised from fundraising activities the Club was able to donate $15,158.46 to 
various charities for the year and still retain a healthy balance for the 
incoming Rotary year.  

The Club still has an outstanding commitment up to a maximum of $1,800 
for the Catherine House garden project.  Due to COVID-19 and outstanding 
SAHT works we have once again been unable to complete this project.  

Bruce McDonald - Treasurer 2020/2021 

FOUNDATION  
We are in good standing with gifts to the Foundation with Polio Foundation 
and Rotary Health.  Thank you also to members who have contributed 
through the Centurion Club. 

The significant project this year was helping Maggie Steffens with her Dental 
Project and we are grateful for the effort that Katrina Ball took in steering us 
to success with the Foundation Grant. 

Barry Grear  AO 
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION … AND STATISTICS 

Club meeting attendance from 1st June 2020 to 31st May 2021 fluctuated 
between 9 and 22 members, averaging 14.4.  Attendance was higher during 
the Zoom meeting period from May to  August 2020, then declined as 
further venue changes were imposed upon us.  Meetings were Zoomed 
where practicable for members who were unable to attend in person. 

The highest attendance was at a joint meeting with Adelaide City Rotaract at 
Riverside Rowing Club on 28th September; 10 Adelaide Light members and 
37 Rotaractors assembled 500 birthing kits. The highest attendance in 
calendar year 2021 was at the 14th January meeting arranged by the late Phil 
Harding, where Dr Higgins addressed 19 members and 8 guests on aspects 
of the Covid-19 pandemic and the efficacy of the several vaccines available. 

We held two joint meetings with other Rotary Clubs - RC Eastwood in July 
and another with Adelaide Parks.  Numerous guests and visiting Rotarians  
attended meetings, averaging two per meeting.  Covid-19 limited activities 
outside regular meetings, with a gradual resumption since October 2020.  

Barbecues:  Three BBQ’s were held at Bunnings Mile End from December 
to May.  Three members also assisted RC Adelaide Parks with their January 
2020 Bunnings BBQ.  Total hours worked on BBQ’s was 127. 

Bread Run is now a smaller undertaking, requiring only 1 member per 
Sunday. Total hours – 35.  Ronald McDonald House activity has not resumed. 

Walk-a-Mile; 5 walkers for 1 hour. Total 5 hours. 

Women’s and Children’s Hospital project has not resumed. 

Catherine House: tree planting - 18hours. 

Christmas Tree Sales: Two venues, Kent Town Bunnings and Angas St On 
the Run over 3 weekends. Total hours worked – 255. 

Fred Field, Director Club Administration 
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OTHER ROTARY ACTIVITIES  
Rotaract 
Two of our members, Katey Halliday and Kirsti Kankkunen are still active 
members of Adelaide City Rotaract Club as well as Adelaide Light Rotarians.  
Kirsti has been busy within our Club, taking over the reins as Community 
Services Director.  She’s helping us find and deliver hands-on project 
outcomes that will be valued within our community, getting Rotaract 
involved while also attracting some external ‘hands’ to help in delivering.  
Those external ‘hands’ may even ultimately decide to become Rotarians! 

Katey’s been particularly busy with considerable Rotary 
involvement outside our club, about which many of our 
members may not be aware.  

  

Her main Rotaract involvement is the Reconciliation 
Action Plan (RAP) Working Group. To be launched on 7th 

July at Adelaide City Rotaract’s Changeover lunch, this RAP will support 
reconciliation within our local community and Australia more broadly.  It 
aims to strengthen relationships between Rotaract club and Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander peoples and community groups. Adelaide City Rotaract 
Club will be the first within Rotary to develop a Reconciliation Action Plan. 
  
Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA) 
Katey completed the RYLA Oceania program from January to December 
2020, jointly sponsored by then District 9500 and 4 different clubs, including 
Adelaide Light.  As part of this program Katey was part of a working group 
assisting the Rotary LGBT Fellowship to identify ways to promote LGBT+ 
inclusion within Rotary.  They developed an assessment tool to help facilitate 
conversations within clubs about how to be an LGBT+ inclusive club.  More 
information about the tool is on the Rotary LGBT Fellowship website.    
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Diversity, Equity and Inclusion (DEI) within Rotary 
Katey was a guest speaker at the 2021 ‘Virtual Victoria’ Multi-district 
conference on the topic of ‘Inclusion in Rotary’.  She’s also written two 
articles for the Rotary voices website on ‘Why DEI is the ‘right thing’ 
for Rotary’ and ‘3 ways to create a harassment-free zone at Rotary’.   Katey’s 
article ‘Three ways to make your club more inclusive’ was published in 
Rotary Down Under magazine.  She was also featured in the April 2021 
edition of the Rotary Magazine due to her involvement in the Rotary 
International Diversity, Equity and Inclusion (DEI) Task Force. 
  
In September 2020, Katey was also accepted as a member of Rotary 
International’s inaugural Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Task Force.  It was 
tasked with bringing life to Rotary’s commitment to become an organisation 
that values the principals of diversity, equity and inclusion (DEI).  Those 
values were  adopted in Rotary's Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion statement in 
January 2019 by Rotary International’s Board of Directors. 

Barry Grear is part of the District 9510 Disaster Recovery Committee 
but thankfully it has not had cause to meet in the last 12 months. 

District Finance and Management - Yvette Reade  
Yvette has been heavily involved in Rotary’s many activities for much of her 
30 years in Rotary including District 9500 Finance and Management Board 
before we merged into District 9510.  She was invited to join this year's F&M 
Board too but declined to focus on her husband Tony's health.  He’s in a 
nursing home now but still keeping Yvette on her toes in his inimitable way - 
our best wishes go to them both. 
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John Campbell - Australian Rotary Health 
For the past 3 years until December 2020, I was the Combined Districts 
9500 and 9520 Chair for ARH supported by a committee of Rotarians from 
various Clubs in both Districts. The committee’s aim is to increase awareness 
of ARH through fundraising functions and Club visits.  We also aimed to 
show Clubs how to how easy it is to take ownership of new and different 
fundraising activities such as the 2 successful High Teas introduced in 2018 
and 2019 with guest speakers John Dawkins, MLC and former Premier’s 
Advocate for Suicide Prevention and in 2019 Chris Burns, former SA 
Commissioner for Mental Health in 2019. Last year the Rotary Club of 
Morphett Vale took over the High Tea mantle. 

Another new campaign was introduced in 2020 - A Wine Offer - to assist 
Clubs fundraise in Covid times without eating into their resources.  Our Wine 
Merchant donated to ARH $30 per dozen of wine sales.  $2850 was raised 
and we arranged with ARH to give recognition of the sales facilitated by 
Clubs by recognising that Club’s share of the $2850 as fundraising by that 
Club. Our Rotary Club of Adelaide Light’s share was $950.  Based on its 
success another Wine Offer will be made this year. 

In the lead up to the 2021 Rotary Conference, we designed and arranged a 
Virtual Bike Ride/Walk to the conference to support ARH’s Lift the Lid on 
Mental Illness campaign.   $5,139.27 was raised. 

In December 2020, I was elected to the Board of Australian Rotary Health as 
the South Australian Director.  I have attended 3 Board Meetings and I am 
pleased to report the high level of commitment, integrity, and transparency 
in which ARH works. 
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Where does Australian Rotary Health (ARH) fit into the Rotary family, 
and what is its relevance to our Clubs and to our communities? 

1. Australian Rotary Health is Australia’s largest and longest serving Rotary 
program and through its research, has saved countless thousands of 
lives. We are a great Australian Rotary charity, fully endorsed by 
Rotary International, with an enviable track record.  You can feel 
confident in our researchers and in the management of our research and 
indigenous scholar programs. Thanks to our many volunteers, along with 
interest earned from our investments, we can give 100% of our 
donations to our research programs. 

2. Our Statement reads ‘Supporting healthier minds, bodies and 
communities through research, awareness and education.’  Our 
mission is to create better health for all Australians through improved 
education and advancements in knowledge through medical research. 
We support excellence in research to provide both preventative and 
curative solutions for a broad range of health conditions. 

As well as research, Australian Rotary Health also provides funds to support 
Indigenous medical students pursue their studies. 

Australian Rotary Health began in 1981 when Ian Scott from the Rotary 
Club of Mornington, Victoria was so moved by the rate of infant deaths that 
he proposed establishing a Charitable Fund to raise a minimum of $2mil for 
research into COT deaths. Professor Terry Dwyer was one of the first 
researchers to be funded by Australian Rotary Health in 1986 and because 
of his research, based on all the evidence, public health authorities in a 
number of countries, particularly the UK, Australia and New Zealand,  
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decided that they would mount campaigns to reduce prone sleeping 
position. Parents responded by dramatically changing the position in 
which they placed their babies for sleep; and the death rate from SIDS 
fell equally dramatically – falling by about 40% in the first year of the 
campaign and by the end of the 1990s the number of cot deaths in 
Australia had fallen from 500 per year to just over 100.  An 80% reduction. 

Our primary focus since 2000 has been Mental Illness Research and since 
2012 the focus has been narrowed to the Mental Health of Young 
Australians and soon, we can expect to see the focus further narrowed 
to improve the mental health of Australian children from 0 to age 12.   
For those who attended the recent District Conference, we heard Professor 
Michael Sawyer illustrate why these early years study is so necessary.    

On behalf of Australian Rotary Health, I thank our Club for its ongoing 
support of ARH which has increased dramatically over the last 3 years. 

Past District Governor, John Campbell 
Director Australian Rotary Health 
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Membership Awards
Katrina Ball Paul Harris Sapphires
Andrew Black (Honorary) John Campbell 5 sapphires

Bob Buckerfield (Honorary) Julie Campbell 2 sapphires

John Campbell Fred Field 1 sapphire

Julie Campbell Barry Grear AO 1 sapphire

Christine de Goede Paul Harris Fellows Richard Jarrett 2 sapphires

Paul Ensor  (past and present members) Katina Jones 1 sapphire

Fred Field Katrina Ball John Karran 1 sapphire

Raagini Gopi Andrew Black Yvette Reade 1 sapphire

Barry Grear AO Bob Buckerfield Bruce McDonlad 1 sapphire

Katey Halliday John Campbell Rob McLennan 1 sapphire

Stefanie Hou Julie Campbell David Rowe 2 sapphires

Richard Jarrett Fred Field Angus Tuck 2 sapphires

Kirsti Kankkunen Barry Grear AO

John Karran (Honorary) Katey Halliday Paul Harris Society
Di Lane Richard Jarrett

Bruce McDonald Katina Jones

Rob McLennan Jeffrey Jones

Tony Reade OAM (Honorary) Kirsti Kankkunen

Yvette Reade John Karran John Campbell

David Riggall Di Lane Angus Tuck

David Rowe (Honorary) Bruce McDonald

Graham Smith (Honorary) Rob McLennan Bequest Society
Margie Steffens OAM Tony Reade OAM

Dean Sullivan Yvette Reade

Liz Tilley David Riggall

Don Tindale David Rowe

Angus Tuck Graham Smith John Campbell

Andries van der Merwe Dean Sullivan Julie Campbell

John Wotherspoon Pam Sullivan

Past District Governors Don Tindale Australian Awards
Tony Reade OAM Angus Tuck Barry Grear AO

Katina Jones Deborah Wotherspoon Tony Reade OAM

John Campbell John Wotherspoon Margie Steffens OAM



Rotary Club of Adelaide Light - Past Presidents

1986/7 Tony Reade (OAM) 1998/9 Peter Bayetto 2010/11 Carolyn Wigg
1987/8 Phil Harding (AM) 1999/2000 Katina Jones 2011/12 John Campbell
1988/9 John Rodda 2000/1 Rob McLennan 2012/13 Dean Sullivan
1989/90 Dean Kuhl 2001/2 Ian Bluntish 2013/14 Richard Jarrett
1990/1 Stuart Fergusson 2002/3 John Wotherspoon 2014/15 Yvette Reade
1991/2 Andrew Black 2003/4 Rob Brooke 2015/16 Miriam Silva
1992/3 Don Tindale 2004/5 Stephen Baker 2016/17 Don Tindale
1993/4 Alan Meade 2005/6 Kym Pedler 2017/18 Julie Campbell
1994/5 Barry Grear (AO) 2006/7 Deborah Wotherspoon 2018/19 Rob McLennan
1995/6 Bob Angove (AM) 2007/8 Neil Bray 2019/20 Katrina Ball
1996/7 Graham Smith 2008/9 Terry Rodoni 2020/21 Rob McLennan
1997/8 Rex Spinley 2009/10 Angus Tuck
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